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Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, May 17, 2023 

Carmen Rivera, Public Safety Committee Chairperson 
 

The Public Safety Committee met on May 17, 2023 via Zoom Audio and Video Conference. The 
following Board Members were present at the meeting: Cornell Brown, Nicole Carter, Margie 
Espinosa, Maria Garcia, Laura James, Magdamary Marcano, Matthew Martinez, Rosa Peraza, 
Reggie Powell, Paul Ramirez, Carmen Rivera, Kristine Rivera, Carol Robinson, Maria Ruiz, Gil 
Simmons, and Monique Williams.    

 
The Public Safety Committee discussed the following information:  
 

• Discussion on Liquor License Applications 
 

The Public Safety Committee discussed and reviewed the following liquor license applications: 
 

• Cakor Restaurant located at 632 East 186th Street (Renewal Application) ─ The multitude 
of NYC311 complaints that are filed at this location was a concern for the Public Safety 
Committee, however, the owner informed us that the Police Department has not enquired 
or issued any violations about the complaints. They were also informed that there is 
another business in close proximity to Cakor Restaurant that plays loud music that could 
explain the complaints and the lack of enforcement. The Public Safety Committee will be 
issuing a favorable recommendation will be issued to the New York State Liquor Authority 
with the intent to limit alcohol serving hours.   

• El Lider Restaurant Corp. located at 4535 Park Avenue (Renewal Application) ─ The 
Public Safety Committee will issue a favorable recommendation to the New York State 
Liquor Authority.  

• Sazon and Sabores Restaurant located at 485 East 180th Street (New Application and 
Temporary Retail Permit) ─ The new administration of the Sazon and Sabores 
Restaurant was advised by the Public Safety Committee to monitor the noise complaints 
that were historically at this location. Ultimately, Public Safety Committee will issue a 
favorable recommendation to the New York State Liquor Authority.  

• Briska Grocery located at 2333 Arthur Avenue (Renewal Application) ─ The Public Safety 
Committee will issue a favorable recommendation to the New York State Liquor Authority. 

• Billar El Nuevo Ambiente located at 408 East Tremont Avenue (Renewal Application) ─ 
The Public Safety Committee will issue a favorable recommendation to the New York 
State Liquor Authority. 

• Bar and Restaurant El Salvadoreno located at 451 Morris Park Avenue (Renewal 
Application) ─ The Public Safety Committee will issue a favorable recommendation will 
be issued to the New York State Liquor Authority. 
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• MME Banquet Hall located at 861 East 180th Street (New Application) ─ The Public 
Safety Committee will issue a favorable recommendation to the New York State Liquor 
Authority. 

 

• Review of the 48th Precinct Community Council’s Funding Proposal 
 

The Public Safety Committee reviewed 48th Precinct Community Council’s funding proposal for 
the rental fee of a bouncy house for the 48th Precinct’s National Night Out event. The Public 
Safety Committee recommends that this funding proposal be funded.  
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